KaHuakai

Hemmeter Aviation Newsletter

Honolulu · Maui · Kona · Kauai · Gander

Volume III No. 4 · Winter 1988

Hemmeter Aviation at NBAA



Ann Vasconcellos and Julie Nurre' at NBAA Booth in Dallas.

This year's National Business Aircraft Association Convention in Dallas proved once again to be a great success for Hemmeter Aviation. Our team in Dallas was headed up by Bob Fishman, Executive Vice Prsident, Julie Nurre', Assistant General Manager and Ann Vasconcellos, Manager-Guest Services. It was also a privilege to have a delegation from the town of Gander, the Honorable Mayor Sheppard, Lew Holloway, Town Manager, and Al Thompson, Supervisor Town Development, on hand in support of Hemmeter Aviation.

It was quite an exciting show, we were extremely pleased to see some of our frequent clients, Freeport McMoran, 3M, Texas Instruments, Southland Corporation, Amway, Kansas City Life, Gannett and many

more. In addition, we made many new acquaintances and introduced all to our group from Gander and shared the news of our latest FBO opening in Gander.

We returned to Hawaii pounds lighter after giving away 1428 packets of macadamia nuts, 1500 candy kisses from Gander, 500 luggage tags, 100 aviation coins from Gander and 400 viles of water from Gander Lake, "North America's deepest lake."

The lucky winner of our drawing for the handcrafted oak barrel filled with Newfoundland Screech is EMERSON E. DOUBLES (SKIP), Chief Pilot for GANNETT Flight Operations in Washington, D.C. One of our lovely hula dancers pulled Skip's business card from our koa bowl, congratulations Skip!

Happy Holidovo

Happy Holidays Ahead!

Well, Hemmeter Aviation employees on all islands are smiling in anticipation — the Hemmeter Corporation has invited employees and spouses to attend a very special holiday weekend at the new Hyatt Regency Waikoloa, in Kona. Hemmeter has graciously offered complimentary airfare to the Big Island, as well as hotel accommodations at the fabulous Waikoloa, December 2-4.

Included will be a beach party, breakfast buffet — with a festive

Ka Huaka'i

Ka Huaka'i Translates to "The Traveler" or "To Travel Around." At Hemmeter Aviation we understand the busy traveler's schedule and aim to provide a brief informative newsletter to assist in planning visits to the Hawaiian Islands. Christmas party dinner and dance highlighting the event! Our thanks to all the Hemmeter partners for this generous holiday gift.

So next time we see you on a visit to the Islands, we'll be able to give you a first-hand report on what the new fantasy resort is "really" like!!

And don't think we've forgotten you, our valued friends and clients, during the holiday season! Guest service coordinators from all the stations will be busy acting as Santa's helpers, putting together some Christmas goodies for you — Island style. So when planning a trip during the holidays, be sure to check under our Christmas trees for a gift with your name on it!!

Hemmeter Aviation Maui Acquires New Manager



At our Maui station, we are pleased to introduce NICK PECHIN as our new manager.

Nick has resided on Maui for the

past 16 years — and is not a new-

comer to the aviation industry either! Previously, he headed up the Helicopter Consultants Association of Hawaii, as well as running his own helicopter charter business. Nick has also worked in connection with Hemmeter for some time, providing us with fuel via his operation, Action Fuel.

Our new manager resides in quiet, upcountry Kula with his wife and family. As the father of a new baby, much of Nick's free time is enjoyably occupied! He also reports an avid interest in most of the water sports available in Hawaii — with the perfect combo being a familyaffair beach day.

We are confident that with Nick's solid aviation and business background — not to mention his highly service-oriented attitude — you will find him a welcome addition to our FBO network.

Next time you visit Maui, plan to stop in and say Aloha to Nick, and join us in welcoming him aboard!

This and That from Gander

Our regular clients may recall TOM ANUSEWICZ, our original Maui Station Manager. Well, Tom is still a major member of the Hemmeter team, and one can (occasionally!) catch a glimpse of him on Maui. Since Tom's promotion to vice president & general manager of Hemmeter Aviation on all islands — including Gander, Newfoundland — he is always on the go.

One of the latest projects keeping Tom busy these days is our newest FBO in Gander. Tom has been very instrumental in setting up our operations there. If you haven't stopped



Private lounge and offices at Gander.

over in Gander lately, we think you will be pleased with what has been accomplished. For a warm reception in a chilly spot, visit our plush new facility in Gander!! Call us at (709) 256-2929.



Look for a "Special Newsletter" in January with exclusive coverage on Hemmeter Aviation in Gander



Hemmeter Aviation Inc. Honolulu International Airport 98 Kapalulu Place Honolulu, Hawaii 96819

First Class U.S. Postage PAID Honolulu, HI Permit No. 54

Honolulu: (808) 834-7666 Maui: (808) 877-7059 Kona and Hilo: (808) 329-8707 Lihue: (808) 246-9074 Gander: (709) 256-2929